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November 14, 2017

Honorable Mayor and City Council
333 W Ocean Blvd,
Long Beach, CA 90802

RE: Support for Item 25 - Shaun Lumachi Innovation Center (File Item 17-1039)

Dear Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council :

It is with great enthusiasm that the Long Beach Symphony fully supports, the renaming of the
Small Business Development Center located at 309 Pine Ave, the Shaun Lumachi Innovation
Center. As a former board member of our organization, Shaun was an integral part in the
development of our organizat ion and a visionary voice for Long Beach deserving of this lasting
honor.

As you know, The Small Business Development Center located at 309 Pine Avenue is currently
in the process of bringing a new operator to the facility to assist with activation, innovation and
programming . With this pending change in operation, we believe now is the time to rename the
building after someone who spent his life innovating and creating in Long Beach, Shaun Lumachi.

Shaun utilized his education as he began his career in 2002 as the Vice President of Government
Affairs for the Long Beach Area Chamber of Commerce. Shaun then started his Chamber
Advocacy consulting business in 2003 as a public policy consultant. In 2007, he co-founded the
online publication, Long Beach Post, which covers city news, government and sports. Shaun was
an active member of the Long Beach community serving as a member of nearly a dozen nonprofit
boards of directors. In 2007, Shaun was honored by Long Beach Magazine as one of the "Most
Innovative Minds in Long Beach." Shaun loved the game of baseball and was a baseball umpire
for many years. He had worked at all levels of baseball up to the NCAA PAC-10 and all levels of
softball up to the Western Regional Little League World Series. In 2009, Shaun married his
longtime girlfriend Dezire and lived in the Belmont Shore community of Long Beach. Shaun died
on December 3, 2011, while he was on a business trip in Florida representing Long Beach for the
city's Workforce Investment Board.

It is for these reasons and many more that we strongly support the renaming of the Small Business
Development Center after our friend and former Board Member, Shaun Lumachi.

In Service,

Executive Director
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November 14, 2017

Honorable Mayor and City Council
333 W Ocean Blvd,
Long Beach , CA 90802

RE : Support for Ite m 25 - Sha un Lumachi Innovation Center (Fil e Item 17-1039)

Dear Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Coun cil:

It is with great enthusiasm that Childre n Today, Inc. fully supports the renaming of the Small
Business Development Center located at 309 Pine Ave, the Shaun Lumachi Innovation Center.
As a forme r board member of our organization , Shaun was an integral part in the developme nt of
our organization and a visionary voice for Long Beach deserving of this lasting honor.

As you know, The Small Business Development Center located at 309 Pine Avenu e is currently
in the process of bringing a new operator to the facility to assist with activation, innovation and
programming. With this pending change in operation, we believe now is the tim e to renam e the
building after someo ne who spent his life innovating and creating in Long Beach , Shaun Lum achi.

Shaun uti lized his education as he bega n his ca reer in 2002 as the Vice Pres ident of Govern ment
Affa irs fo r the Long Beach Area Chamber of Com me rce. Shaun then started his Chamber
Advocacy consulting business in 2003 as a pubfic policy consultant. In 2007, he co-founded the
online publication, Long Beach Post, which covers city news, government and sports. Shaun was
an active mem ber of the Long Beach community serving as a member of nearly a dozen nonprofit
boa rds of directors. In 2007, Shaun was honored by Long Beach Magazine as one of the "Most
Innovat ive Minds in Long Beach." Sha un loved the game of baseball and was a baseball umpire
for ma ny years. He had worked at all levels of baseball up to the NCAA PAC-10 and all levels of
softball up to the Western Regional Litt le League World Series. In 2009, Shaun married his
longtime girlfriend Dezire and lived in the Belmont Shore community of Long Beach. Shaun died
on December 3, 201 1, while he was on a business trip in Florida representing Long Beach for the
city 's Workfo rce Investment Board.

It is for these reasons and many mo re that we strongly support the renaming of the Small Business
Development Cente r afte r our friend and former Board Member, Shaun Lumachi.
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